
29 June 
SPIRIT GIFTS 3 – Word Gifts 

1 Corinthians 12:1-11 

I Focus Centring On God's Presence  

As I begin this time of prayer, I take time to still myself in the presence of God – time to 
breathe deeply, in and out –  remembering that it is the Holy Spirit – the breath of God – who 
gives me life and renews me each day.  

Hear these words from 1 Corinthians 12:7-9 

“Now to each one the manifestation of the Spirit is given for the common good. To one there 
is given through the Spirit a message of wisdom, to another a message of knowledge by 
means of the same Spirit, to another faith by the same Spirit,” 

Romans 12:3 

“Do not think of yourself more highly than you ought, but rather think of yourself with sober 
judgment, in accordance with the faith God has distributed to each of you.” 

In the silence I pray ...  

Gracious God you have given each one of us a faith in Jesus Christ through the Holy Spirit. 

Help us to be in sober judgement …  

Help us demonstrate humility as we teach one another in Spirit and Truth. 

We pray that we have the courage to speak wisdom, knowledge and truth to those in our 
sphere of influence. 

We pray that prayer that so many people have prayed throughout the centuries: 



“Come Holy Spirit” 

“Come Holy Spirit” 

“Come Holy Spirit” 

I Imagine  

This week, we’re learning more about the work of the Holy Spirit in our lives through 
spiritual gifts. Today we’re thinking about what it might mean for us to discover that spiritual 
gifts call us to share God’s word with God’s people. 

Word gifts clarify the nature, action and purposes of God. 

We often think of these gifts as public roles in front of large groups, but these gifts are given 
by the Holy Spirit to be used in a variety of settings.   

One to one, in families, in small groups and in the wider community. 

These word gifts include teaching people about the saving work of Jesus or the exhortation of 
Christians to grow deeper in their relationship with Jesus.   

The word gifts can share the good news of Jesus with those who don’t know him yet through 
evangelism.  These word gifts also encourage and build up the community of believers 
through leadership, pastoring and shepherding. 

I Challenge Myself  

Due to the public nature of many spiritual gifts, we can desire to have a gift that the Holy 
Spirit hasn’t given to us. 

When have I been jealous of another person’s word gift?  When have I focused more on a gift 
that I don’t have than the ones the Holy Spirit has given me? 

1 Corinthians 12:29 

“Are all apostles? Are all prophets? Are all teachers?  

Do all work miracles? Do all have gifts of healing? Do all speak in tongues? Do all interpret? 
Now eagerly desire the greater gifts.” 

St Paul reminds us that the greatest gift is love.  Therefore, we need to exercise our Word 
gifts in love to one another. 

Those of us that are called to the Word gifts need to step into these more public roles with 
humility. 

When have I engaged in a word gift more for my own uplifting than the building up of 
others? 

Help me to speak the purposes of God to others in love, with grace and in truth. 



I Listen  

Speak to me today about the people in my sphere of influence that you want me to share the 
hope of the Gospel. 

I listen to you Holy Spirit as you call me to teach, preach, encourage or exhort. 

I listen to you as you call me to be a leader who shepherds your people like Jesus the Good 
shepherd. 

I listen to you as you use me bring new people into a life-giving relationship with Jesus 
through evangelism. 

I Pray  

Loving Lord, 

Your word brings clarity to your nature and the way you act in our world.  Bless those with 
spiritual gifts that reveal the truth of your word to those in the church and in our world. 

Speak to us about when and where we are to use the spiritual gifts that you have given us, for 
the building of the church and the building of your kingdom here on earth as it is in heaven. 

We make this prayer in Jesus mighty name. 

Amen. 


